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Interactive dialogue with the Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights in Eritrea, Sheila B. Keetharuth
Intervention by the Czech Republic 

Mr. President,
The Czech Republic supports the intervention made on behalf of the European Union.

The walls of this Council are, unfortunately, frequently witness disturbing human rights situations but the one you are presenting today, Madam Special Rapporteur, is indeed one of the gravest one.

The Czech Republic wishes to thank you for your first report that sheds light on brazen disrespect for human rights and human dignity accompanied by a culture of impunity in Eritrea. 
Despite the fact that Eritrea is a party to a number of core international human rights instruments, it systematically violates most of the rights enshrined in them. This appalling human rights situation, in which the very right to life and personal integrity is violated, pushes many Eritreans to leave their homes for an uncertain future abroad. Many of them are dying on the journey as a result of the shoot-to-kill border policy of the Government.
Public discourse, including on human rights issues, is non existent as all civil liberties are under severe restrictions and state control. There are no independent press or media. Formation of political parties or private association is not allowed. No political or civil organizations or nongovernmental organizations are permitted, and there is currently no single international NGO operating in Eritrea. In this regard, we call on the Government of Eritrea to give effect to the right to freedom of opinion and expression, and of assembly and association in line with its international obligations. Madam Special Rapporteur, is there something that the international community can do to support development of civil society and human rights advocacy in Eritrea? 
The Czech Republic regrets the lack of cooperation of the Government of Eritrea with international and regional human rights mechanisms. We urge the Government of Eritrea to implement the recommendations of the Special Rapporteur and to cooperate fully with her, including by providing her access to the country.
To conclude, Madam Special Rapporteur, we wish to assure you of our support to your work and we are looking forward to the prolongation of your madate.
Thank you, Mr. President.

